
The Waynesville ABC Board held their regular scheduled meeting on March 17, 2015 at 

the office.  Present at the meeting were Earl Clark, Jack Swanger, Ray Ezell, Joy Rasmus, 

and Bill Hedges.  Chairman Clark called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 

 

There was no conflict of interest with the items on the agenda.  

 

The minutes of the February 17, 2015 meeting were approved as read. 

 

The manager gave the following sales report. 

  

February 2015 

 

Liquor Sales…$137,554.85 

M.B. Sales…$18,535.90 

Wine Sales…$437.50 

Total…$156,528.25  

 

February 2014 

 

Liquor Sales…$129,162.90 

M.B. Sales…$16,868.05 

Wine Sales…$353.00 

Total…$146,383.95  

 

There was an increase in February 2015 sales compared to February 2014 sales of 6.90% 

 

Additional loan principal payment disbursements were approved by the Board from prior 

year’s working capital. 

 

The banking and financial statements were reviewed by the Board. 

Earl moved to have the electrical work completed by Michael Rogers Electrical, and to 

table the concrete work for now.  Ray seconded and the motion carried.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 

 

 

 

              _______________________________________ 

                                                                               Earl Clark, Chairman                                         

 

 

March 17, 2015 

   


